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Town of New Lebanon
RESOLUTION #18, 2020
TOWN DUMPSTER CREDIT DONATION TO THE CORKSCREW RAIL TRAIL
JULY 14, 2020
At the regular monthly meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the Shatford Park Pavilion and via video and teleconference, duly called and held on the 14th day of July 2020, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:
Resolution by Supervisor Houghtling
Seconded by Councilmember Trainor


TOWN DUMPSTER CREDIT DONATION TO THE CORKSCREW RAIL TRAIL
WHEREAS, the Corkscrew Rail Trail, a 501C3 not for profit organization, owns a parcel of land in the Town of New Lebanon located at 16 Lover’s Lane; and 
WHEREAS, the Rail Trail provides a community service through maintenance of the trail, which provides recreational resources available for use by the public; and 
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon is provided a $200 credit towards a dumpster from the Columbia County Solid Waste Department that is used for Town Clean Up Day each year; and 
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon cancelled Town Clean Up Day for 2020 due to COVID-19; and 
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon Town Board authorized the usage of the $200 credit at their June meeting if, and only if, the town would lose the credit if not used; and
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon confirmed with the Columbia County Solid Waste Department would lose the $200 dumpster credit if it was not utilized in 2020; 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of New Lebanon hereby ratifies and confirms that the $200 dumpster credit granted to the Corkscrew Rail Trail for the clean-up of the property at 16 Lover’s Lane was undertaken in furtherance of supporting public recreation, which the Town Board determines is a proper public purpose.
Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:
Roll Call Vote:
	Councilmember Norman Rasmussen		Aye
	Councilmember Deborah Gordon			Aye
	Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling			Aye
	Councilmember Jesse Newton 			Aye
	Councilmember John Trainor 			Aye

The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.
Dated: July 14, 2020

Marcie Robertson
Town Clerk
Town of New Lebanon
